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Federal Communications Commission § 80.76 

§ 80.371(c)(1), or an AMTS licensee ini-
tially authorized on any of the channel 
blocks listed in the table in 
§ 80.385(a)(2), may transfer or assign its 
channel(s), or channel block(s), to an-
other entity. If the proposed transferee 
or assignee is the geographic area li-
censee for the geographic area to which 
the frequency block is allocated, such 
transfer or assignment will be deemed 
to be in the public interest. However, 
such presumption will be rebuttable. 

[51 FR 31213, Sept. 2, 1986, as amended at 63 
FR 40063, July 27, 1998; 67 FR 48564, July 25, 
2002] 

§ 80.71 Operating controls for stations 
on land. 

Each coast station, Alaska-public 
fixed station and Alaska-private fixed 
station must provide operating con-
trols in accordance with the following: 

(a) Each station using telegraphy or 
telephony must be capable of change-
over from transmission to reception 
and vice versa within two seconds ex-
cluding a change in operating radio 
channel. 

(b) During it hours of service, each 
station must be capable of: 

(1) Commencing operation within one 
minute after the need to do so occurs; 

(2) Discontinuing all emission within 
five seconds after emission is no longer 
desired. The emission of an unattended 
station in an automated multistation 
system at which restoration to standby 
is automatic on conclusion of a call 
must be discontinued within three sec-
onds of the disconnect signal or, if a 
disconnect signal is not received, with-
in twenty seconds after reception of 
the final carrier transmission from a 
ship station. 

(c) Each station using a multichannel 
installation for telegraphy must be ca-
pable of changing from one telegraphy 
channel to any other telegraphy chan-
nel within the same sub-band below 525 
kHz within five seconds. This require-
ment need not be met by equipment in-
tended for use only in emergencies and 
not used for normal communication. 

(d) Every coast station using a multi- 
channel installation for radiotelephony 
must be capable of changing from one 
telephony channel to another teleph-
ony channel within: 

(1) Five seconds within the frequency 
band 1605–3500 kHz; or 

(2) Three seconds within the band 
156–162 MHz. This requirement also ap-
plies to marine utility stations. 

§ 80.72 Antenna requirements for coast 
stations. 

All emissions of a coast station a ma-
rine-utility station operated on shore 
using telephony within the frequency 
band 30–200 MHz must be vertically po-
larized. 

§ 80.74 Public coast station facilities 
for a telephony busy signal. 

A ‘‘busy’’ signal, when used by a pub-
lic coast station in accordance with the 
provisions of § 80.111(d), must consist of 
the transmission of a single audio fre-
quency regularly interrupted, as fol-
lows: 

(a) Audio frequency. Not less than 100 
nor more than 1100 Hertz, provided the 
frequency used for this purpose will not 
cause auto alarms or selective-ringing 
devices to be operated. 

(b) Rate of interruption. 60 times per 
minute ±10%. 

(c) Duration of each interruption. 0.5 
second ±10%. 

§ 80.76 Requirements for land station 
control points. 

Each coast or fixed station subject to 
this part must have the following fa-
cilities: 

(a) Except for marine utility sta-
tions, a visual indication of antenna 
current; or a pilot lamp, meter or 
equivalent device which provides con-
tinuous visual indication whenever the 
transmitter control circuits have been 
actuated. 

(b) Capability to aurally monitor all 
transmissions originating at dispatch 
points and to disconnect the dispatch 
points from the transmitter or to ter-
minate the operation of the trans-
mitter. 

(c) Facilities which will permit the 
responsible operator to turn the carrier 
of the radio transmitter on and off at 
will. 
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